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½æãá èÜÙ ÇæÝâ×ÝäÕàMç »Ùçß 

Welcome back to Term 3. I hope everyone had restful and enjoyable holidays. It 
has been fantastic to see our students transition back to school and produce some 
outstanding work.  

New Principal  

I am pleased to announce that our new substantive Principal is Cathy Willis. Cathy is 

joining us from Lake DǊŀŎŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǎƘŜ ƛǎ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ǘƘŜ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΦ /ŀǘƘȅΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƻŦŦƛŎƛŀƭ Řŀȅ 

with us will be on Monday 12 August in Week 4. She will be visiting the school next Friday 2 August to meet 

our staff and students and begin handover. This happens to be an assembly day, so we can give her a big 

Albany Primary School welcome!  Congratulations to Cathy on her appointment! 

UP & COMING EVENTS 
MON TUE WED THUR FRI 

22 JULY 
 

STUDENT FREE DAY 

23 
 

FIRST DAY OF  
TERM 3  

24 
 

Kindy 1A attends 

25 26 

29 30 
 

Dental Screening PP, 
Yr 3 & Yr 6 

31 
 

Kindy 1B attends 
 

Rm 20 & 21 HASS 
excursion 

 

1 August 2 
 

Assembly Rm 23 

5 
Plastic Free Week 

 
P&C Meeting 7pm (in 
School Staff Room) 

 

6 7 
 

Kindy 1A attends 
 

8 9 
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Interschool Cross Country  

Our Cross Country team were amazing! They brought home the 

shield to Albany Primary School with a fantastic victory. Thank you 

to Mr Dawson and Mr Ashford (Practicum Teacher) for all your 

efforts with the team. Thanks is also extended to Ms Eley for all her 

behind the scene work to get the students to the event.  

NAIDOC Week Wrap -up 

Our school celebrated NAIDOC Week at the end of last term that 

culminated with an excellent assembly provided by Room 17. Our 

students had the opportunity to write dreamtime stories, try different 

food and create art work to celebrate Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islander cultures. We have some photos on the following pages 

showcasing our activities throughout the week. 

M r Reece Smith  

Principal  

Plastic Free Week  
In Week 3 of this term, Albany Primary School will be 

participating in its first Plastic Free Week Competition! 

The aim of the week is to encourage parents, students 

and teachers to choose more sustainable options when 

packing lunch for school. 

During the week, the students of classes choosing to 

participate, will count up the amount of disposable 

plastic they have in their lunchboxes. This may be cling 

wrap, zip lock bags or individually wrapped snacks. They 

will tally up their score each day and the top students 

who have brought in the least amount of plastic for the 

week will win prizes!  

Some ideas on how to make school lunches more 

sustainable are: 

¶ Using Tupperware or other reusable, hard 

plastic containers. 

¶ Bulk buy bigger packets of snacks and portion 

them into containers, rather than purchasing 

pre-wrapped, single serve options. 

¶ Using cloth or beeswax wrappings instead of 

cling wrap. 

¶ Stainless steel forks and spoons. 

Although plastic is convenient, it has a devastating 

effect on our environment. We appreciate any effort 

you can make during Plastic Free Week to try and 

reduce this impact. Thank you for your support. 

 

 

 

 

https://pixabay.com/photos/garbage-waste-container-waste-2729608/
https://pixabay.com/photos/zero-waste-plastic-free-minimalism-4221633/
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Dental Therapy Centre News  

Dental screening will be carried out on Pre-primary, Year 3, and 

Year 6 students enrolled with the Dental Therapy Centre on 

Tuesday 30 July. The purpose of screening is for the Dental Officer 

to determine which children are ready to be referred to an 

orthodontist. Screening does not take the place of a routine 

dental examination. Appointments will be posted home for 

parents and children who require a consult with the Dental 

Officer. Children who are too young for a referral at this stage are placed on review and 

will be monitored. 

Parents are reminded to contact the Dental Therapy Centre if they have changed address 

in the last few years as the school is unable to provide these details. Many appointments 

that we issue are returned due to incorrect addresses. Please advise us if your child is 

already under the care of another dentist as your valuable appointment could be given to 

someone else. 

If you have any questions or concerns, or wish to update your details, please call on 9841 

3967. 

Thankyou from the Dental Team. 

Health  News 

tƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Řŀƛƭȅ ǊƻǳǘƛƴŜΦ Physical activity is not only 

fun, but also important for healthy growth and development. Being involved in physical activity helps kids to 

make friends and learn physical and social skills.  The two points to remember are:  

¶ Children need at least 60 minutes of moderate to vigorous activity each day and up to several hours is 
even better!  

¶ Children should not spend more than two hours a day using electronic media for entertainment (e.g. 
TV, computer games, internet), especially during daylight hours. 

Remember, by encouraging your child to be active when they are young, you are helping to establish a routine 

that will stay with them throughout their life.  For more information, go to http://raisingchildren.net.au or 

visit www.natureplaywa.org.au/ for some great active outdoor ideas. 
 

Rochelle Klose, School Health Nurse 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The next P&C Meeting 
will be held on Monday 
5 August at 7pm in the 
School Staff Room ς all 
are welcome! 

Canteen 

A reminder that the 
Canteen is still closed 
on Mondays this Term. 

Uniform Shop  

The Uniform Shop is 

open each Tuesday 

2.45 ς 3.30 and 

Thursday 8.15 ς 9.00. 

There is second-hand 

and new clothing 

available. 

http://raisingchildren.net.au/
http://www.natureplaywa.org.au/
https://pixabay.com/illustrations/teeth-cartoon-hygiene-cleaning-1670434/
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Out And About At A.P.S  
Rooms 20 and 21 made ice creams last Term to recognise the work of a famous artist Wayne Thiebaud.  
They look delicious! 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
During NAIDOC Week the students were busy learning about the history, culture and achievements of 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples ς the classroom art work was amazing! 
 

 
 


